
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET GROUP

7.9.09
Walkden Gateway
ATTENDED

	Vincent Nash                          
	Neighbourhood Manager (chair)
	vincent.nash@salford.gov.uk
	779 8090

	Andrew Meadows
	Neighbourhood Development Officer
	andrew.meadows@salford.gov.uk
	779 8072

	Neil Ashmall
	Urban Vision
	Neil.Ashmall@urbanvision.org.uk
	07919 560901

	Cllr Iain Lindley
	Cllr Walkden South
	Councillor.Lindley@salford.gov.uk
	

	Cllr Alice Smyth
	Cllr Little Hulton  
	Councillor.Smyth@salford.gov.uk
	799 3077

	Cllr Vincent Devine
	Cllr Walkden North
	Councillor.Devine@salford.gov.
	

	Aled Owen
	Walkden High
	aowen@dial.pipex.com
	01942 896118

	Cath Hamilton 
	Kenyon Residents
	
	281 2583

	Sue Barry
	Admin, One Stop Shop (Minutes)
	susan.barry@salford.gov.uk
	975 7413


1.
Welcome and apologies 

VN welcomed everyone to the meeting.  No apologies were received.

2.
Notes of the last meeting 

(p1) Sharp St

VN discussed with Amy Stoker, planning enforcement officer, who is going to report back regularly.
(p1) Traffic on Eastham Way
AM has been informed that Eastham Way is a priority on the list of future roads for investment.
Action

· VN to take photos for Cllr S to pass to Derek Antrobus.
(p1) Newearth Road
Action
· To go ahead with speed survey.
(p1) Ashtonfield Drive / Campbell Way
VN indicated that residents at were given an additional opportunity to comment on planning proposals at the july community committee.  NA stated a ripple print on the highway has been done.  VN has discussed ASB, cars gathering on the car park with Inspector Downey who is to ensure the car park is patrolled regularly.
Cllr L stated many complaints have been received re: the area at the bottom of Parsonage Road.

Cllr S suggested a 20mph speed limit for the Barron Fold Estate as many people are speeding.

CH mentioned traffic lights from Dr Tork’s surgery having been out of order several times.  AM responded that this has been reported.

Action

· VN to investigate re: Barron Fold.

3.
Budget - VN
Capital (Block 3): Currently £184,500 

Revenue (Maintaining the asset):  £10,000 

4.         Requests – Capital 
(1) Peel Lane
(2) Cleggs Lane / Manchester Road Junction
(3) Hilltop Road, Walkden
(4) Walkden Road Bollards

AM indicated the 3 schemes apart from (2) cost £90,000, leaving £90,000 for (2).
NA revealed the Urban Vision design estimate for Cleggs Lane / Manchester Road Junction is £190,000.  The signals at the junction are old; the controller needs upgrading to current standards. 

Andy Devine has reported the survey of site and ducts will cost £1,000.  This will provide a clearer indication of whether ducts need to be replaced.  If this is not required, the scheme will cost £43,000 - £45,000 less.   Discussions arose re: implementing this scheme due to the high cost.
The group agreed to vote on implementing each of the above schemes.
Hilltop Road, Walkden

Agreed 
Scheme to go ahead.

Walkden Road Bollards
Agreed
Scheme to go ahead.

Peel Lane  / Cleggs Lane / Manchester Road Junction

The group agreed to carry forward the remainder of this year’s money to be added to next year’s to complete these 2 schemes next year.  £1,000 is to be used for the further design costs and investigating the ducting. 
Action

· NA to order works for Hilltop Road and Walkden Road Bollards asap;
· NA to investigate a couple of extra bollards in Walkden Road.
5.             Date of Next Meeting 

The group agreed that instead of a further meeting in November, VN would report back on projects via email.

Action

· SB to cancel venue for 26.11.09.           
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